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Barrington, NH Recreation Commission Minutes
June 18, 2020

Present: Doug Langdon, Jim Noble, Steve Graves, Jessica Tennis, Alex McCormack-Kuhman
Guests:

Absent: Dale Sylvia

Call To Order: Doug Langdon called the meeting to order at 10:45

Old Business:

New Business:
Jessie began by informing the commission on the construction proposal document that Careno has

provided

Steve expressed to Jessie that Careno should give the department and commission more turnaround
time for the signing of documents going forward

Doug believed the signing authority for the Recreation Director was set in the past at $10,000

Doug also voiced his concern of signing this proposal without allowing time for the select board to
review the documents

Jessie stated the Recreation Commission was placed on the agenda for the July 27* select board
meeting to update the town on this proposal

Doug stated he would feel more comfortable if upon the signing of the document, a disclaimer would be
included which would state this signature of the recreation director would not be final until the select
board is able to review the document during the July 27 select board meeting

Jessie will reach out to Ben Careno and propose this caveat to her signature

Doug motioned to allow Jessie to sign the proposal with the disclaimer that it will be fully approved by
the select board during the July 27th select board meeting
Steve seconded, vote unanimous

Select Board Meeting:

Jessie informed the Recreation Commission they are on the agenda for the July 13t select board
meeting, where the select board will be providing proposed changes or revisions to the MOU. The
recreation commission stated this was not the intent of their June 9" meeting. During the June 9th
meeting, the MOU was referenced by Doug when discussing a work session between the Recreation
Commission and Select Board. However, there was no discussion or intent by the commission to seek
proposed revisions of the MOU.



Jessie will reach out to Dale, who will clarify to Town Administrator Mciver there was no intent to seek
revisions of the MOU at any point. The commission plans on attending the July 27" select board meeting

to discuss the status of the addition/fire separation and seek approval for Careno’s construction
proposal.

Doug Langdon motioned to adjourn at 11:05, Steve Graves seconded, vote unanimous.




